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Supporting colleagues and employees during Ramadan, a holy month 
observed by Muslims worldwide, involves being understanding, respectful, 
and accommodating of their religious practices and needs. 

Supporting 
colleagues and 
employees 
during Ramadan 

Here are some ways to support them:
Educate yourself: Take the time to learn about 
Ramadan and its significance in Islam. Understanding 
the basics of fasting, prayer, and the cultural 
significance of the month will help you be more 
empathetic and supportive.

Respect their fasting: Muslims fast from dawn to 
sunset during Ramadan, refraining from food and 
drink. Be mindful of their fasting schedule to  
ensure inclusion and respect for all employees’ 
religious practices.

Flexibility with work schedule: Offer flexibility with 
work hours or breaks to accommodate their needs, 
especially during the latter part of the day when 
energy levels may be lower.

Provide a quiet space for prayer: Muslims are required 
to pray five times a day, and during Ramadan, these 
prayers may become more frequent. If possible, 
provide a quiet, clean space for employees to 
perform their prayers.

Encourage open communication: Create an 
environment where employees feel comfortable 
discussing their needs during Ramadan. Encourage 
open communication and be willing to make 
accommodations as necessary.

Avoid assumptions: Not all Muslims observe Ramadan 
in the same way. Some may have health conditions or 
other reasons that exempt them from fasting. Avoid 
making assumptions and allow individuals to express 
their needs.

Offer supportive resources: Consider providing 
resources or information about healthy eating during 
Ramadan, tips for maintaining productivity while 
fasting, or local community events for employees to 
participate in.

Show empathy and respect: Above all, show empathy, 
understanding, and respect for your colleagues’ 
religious beliefs and practices. A simple act of 
kindness and consideration can go a long way in 
making employees feel valued and supported in  
their workplace.


